Approved: March 23, 2016

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Richard Proehl at 1:30 pm on Wednesday, March 16, 2016, 582-N of the Capitol.

All members were present

Committee staff present:

Scott Wells, Office of Revisor of Statutes
Jill Shelley, Legislative Research Department
Aaron Klaassen, Legislative Research Department
Adam Siebers, Office of Revisor of Statutes
Betty Boaz, Kansas Legislative Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the Committee:

Ted Smith, Staff Attorney, KS Department of Revenue Representative Sharon Schwartz

Others in attendance:

See Attached List

Chairman Proehl opened the hearing on **SB405**.

<u>Hearing on: SB405 — Nonhighway certificate of title or salvage title for travel trailers.</u> Staff explained the bill and answered questions.

Chairman Proehl recognized Ted Smith, Staff Attorney with KDOR. (Attachment 1) According to Mr. Smith this bill would amend the definition of "nonhighway vehicle" to include any travel trailer that cannot be registered because it is not manufactured for the purpose of using the travel trailer on state highways and is not provided with the equipment for use on highways. This bill would also amend the definition of "salvage vehicle."

The Chairman drew the Members attention to Written Testimony submitted in support of <u>SB405</u> by Ed Klumpp. (<u>Attachment 2</u>) There were no additional Proponents and no Opponents so after questions were answered the Chairman closed the hearing on <u>SB405</u>.

Hearing on: HB2722 — Designating a portion of K-148 as the SGT Lavern W Tegtmeier memorial highway.

Staff explained the bill.

Chairman Proehl opened the hearing on <u>HB2722</u>. He recognized Representative Sharon Schwartz as the Proponent. (<u>Attachment 3</u>) According to Representative Schwartz, Sgt Lavern W. Tegtmeier died in

CONTINUATION SHEET

MINUTES of the Committee on Transportation at 1:30 pm on Wednesday, March 16, 2016 in Room 582-N of the Capitol.

Bihn Dihn, South Vietnam. He drowned crossing a river on a steel beam while attempting to help another soldier. Sgt. Tegtmeier was a graduate of Hanover High School.

There were no other Proponents and no Opponents. The Chairman closed the hearing on HB2722.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chairman announced that the next meeting will be Thursday, March17th.

There being no further business before the Committee the meeting was adjourned.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections.